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Old Saybrook Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes of October 1, 2003


I. CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Judith Gallicchio called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Attending Members



Absent Members
Judith Gallicchio, Chairman 


Kathleen Smith, Regular Member

Robert McIntyre, Vice Chairman

Joseph Costa, Alternate Member

Stuart Hanes, Secretary

Robbie Marshall, Regular Member

Richard Tietjen, Alternate Member (seated for Kathleen Smith)

Salvatore Aresco, Alternate Member (arrived at 9:50 p.m.)

Attending Staff
Christine Nelson, Town Planner

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk

III. PUBLIC HEARING

A.
“Esther A. Parker” Resubdivision, Lot Line Change & Open Space (7.89 ac.)
South side of Brenda Road; 175’ west of Middlesex Turnpike (Map 57 / Lot 32)
Restricted Business B-3 District; 
Applicant: Blue Point, Inc.
Agent: William A. Childress, Esq.


Christine Nelson, Town Planner, informed the Commission that this application is for a previously approved subdivision.  This application is a resubdivision because the Lot 1 boundary will change and the town will be the recipient of the open space.

Christina Burnham, attorney representing the applicant, was present to provide the Commission with information regarding the application.  The Resubdivision is for changing the lot line of Lot 1 to give the town more open space.  A homeowner’s association never formed and Blue Point, Inc. currently owns the land.

Chairman Judith Gallicchio opened the public hearing to receive comments from the public in favor of, opposed to and in general consideration of the proposed application.  There were no comments from the public.  The Commission will postpone their decision until receiving notification in writing that the Board of Selectmen are interested in acquiring the property as a municipal improvement.

MOTION to continue the public hearing to the next regularly scheduled meeting on October 15, 2003.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. “River’s End” Subdivision – 8 Lots (15.2 ac. total) & Open Space (5.3 ac.)
South of Ragged Rock Road / 500’ East of James Court (Map 53 / Lot 40)
Residence AA-2 District, Coastal Mgmt. Zone, Gateway Conserv. Zone, Flood Hazard Zone
Applicant: D.W.P. Enterprises LLC
Agent: Anthony Hendriks, L.S.


Bill Childress, attorney representing the applicant, was present to address the revised request for a waiver of 5.2.6 of the Subdivision Regulations and the changed legal documents.  There is an additional driveway added to the plans to serve Lot 8.  The configuration change would have shared driveways for seven of the eight lots.  There are two lots served by driveway A, three lots served by driveway B, and three lots served by driveway C.  The plans also incorporated the suggestion of Michael Ott, consulting engineer, to have a pavement width of sixteen feet with two feet of reinforced shoulder providing twenty feet of possible travel width.  Mr. Childress also addressed the letter dated October 1, 2003 from Eric Knapp, consulting legal counsel, regarding the changes to the plans.  Changes include the cross-hatching and arcs of the driveways, the Lot 8 easement language, removal of the pedestrian easement, and extension of the water main along Ragged Rock Road.

MOTION to approve the revised request for the waiver of 5.2.6 of the Subdivision Regulations to allow more than two lots served by a shared driveway.  MOVED by Robert McIntyre.  SECONDED by Stuart Hanes.  DEFEATED 3-2-0.

The applicant requests and consents to an extension of the period in which to act to the day after the regularly scheduled meeting on November 5, 2003.

MOTION to continue discussion of “River’s End” Subdivision to the next regularly scheduled meeting on October 15, 2003.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. “Gas Light Village” Special Exception Use for Business Offices – 6,000 s.f (2.18 ac.)
Boston Post Road (Map 28 / Lot 8) Restricted Business B-3 & Residence A Districts
Applicant: MDC Corporation

Agent: David T. Faist, P.E.

The application was to correct a typographical error on the plans.  The wording on the plans for the retaining wall needed to be pervious instead of “impervious.”  The applicant corrected the error and therefor the Commission does not need to make another decision on the application.

B. “Dunkin Donuts” Special Exception Use for Retail Store 2,212 s.f. (0.49 ac.)
1635 Boston Post Road (Map 26 / Lot 1) Gateway Business B-4 District
Applicant: Carlos Andrade

Agent: David T. Faist, P.E.

David Faist, agent, Jim Bubaris, traffic engineer, Michael Radner, Landscape Architect, Robert Mancino, Architect, and Herbert Serpa were present to describe the application with for a Dunkin Donuts and Baskin Robbins.  The proposal is to rebuild the interior and exterior of the building, the parking lot, the septic system, and the landscape islands.  There will be enough seating inside for thirty-eight people and twelve people on the outside patio.  Thirteen parking spaces will be for patrons, five spaces for employees, and two handicap spaces.  Four fifteen-foot high 175-watt lights will illuminate the parking lot.  The proposal does not include a drive-through window.  One entrance to the site will be from Route 1 and will restrict cars to “right in and right out” turns.  The other entrance will be on Spencer Plains Road for all traffic to enter and exit.  The landscape island and entrances are within the Department of Transportation right of way and subject to their review.  Estimates for traffic during peak hours of business totaled 160 trips in and out of the building site.

MOTION to send a favorable report to the Zoning Commission that the “Dunkin Donuts” Special Exception Use is consistent with the Plan of Conservation & Development and the Planning Commission recommends the following modifications for your consideration:

· Modify the proposed rooflines to coincide with the traditional pattern of rooflines found along the Boston Post Road, using the Lawrence & Memorial Hospital technique to hide rooftop mechanical units;

· Externally illuminate building signage on the face of the building and each side; Eliminate or decrease the height of the sign on the landscape island at the corner of Route 1 and Spencer Plains Road; Eliminate or externally illuminate the directional signage at the access drives;

· Put employee parking signs at the parallel parking spaces and at least two spaces at the opposite corner parking spaces; Provide additional “pull-off”/parallel parking spaces on-site along the corner island; Convert the parallel parking to employee parking;

· Extend the proposed sidewalk along the front of the building to the second handicap parking space; Provide a crosswalk, ramp from the street, and sidewalk across the corner landscape island to the front door from the intersection of Route 1/Spencer Plains Road;

· Add the building color scheme and materials to the plans for future enforcement needs; Label the removal of the outbuildings on the plans; Identify on the plans the entrance on Route 1 as a “right in and right out only”;

· Create a “seascape” theme (decorative/beach grass, beach rose, etc.) for the landscape island at the corner of Route 1 and Spencer Plains Road and where appropriate elsewhere on the site.

The “Dunkin Donuts” Application is consistent with the Plan of Conservation & Development-

Economic Development
Goals

· Maintain and enhance the image of Old Saybrook as an important, successful and enjoyable place for economic activity.
· Encourage development of commercial retail sites that are consistent with Old Saybrook’s small town character with respect to scale, appearance, and design with special regard for landscape and other site amenities, traffic safety and convenience, and functional and visual linkages with adjacent areas.
MOVED by Robbie Marshall. SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

C. “Connecticut River Gateway Zone” Standards for Buildings and Use of Property
Building height; Building setback from the River; Buffer along River; Bulk of structures.
Agency: Connecticut River Gateway Commission

MOTION to continue discussion of “Connecticut River Gateway Zone” to the next regularly scheduled meeting on October 15, 2003.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

VI. WORKSHOP

A. “Road Endings” Municipal Improvements Program

Christine Nelson, Town Planner, distributed a form for the Commission to comment and use for compiling details of the road endings.  Christine and Michael Ott will determine if the Cromwell Place road ending survey is accurate.  If the survey is not accurate, Christine will get an estimate from Jeff Sanborn for having it resurveyed and surveying the Bayside Road road ending.
B. “Northern Woodlands” section of the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development
The Commission will discuss the “Northern Woodlands” at the next meeting.
VI. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports

B. Correspondence

C. Minutes

MOTION to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of September 17, 2003.  MOVED by Robert McIntyre.  SECONDED by Stuart Hanes.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

VII. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:15 p.m. until the next regularly scheduled meeting on October 15, 2003 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, 155 College Street, Saybrook Point.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk
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